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Pride News...

Headteacher's Message... Date - Issue 31.03.23

.

Dear Families

We have made it to the end of another Egg-citing term at Willow Primary Academy! There 
have been so many highlights of this term.

Small Schools Cup Final
Well done to the boys that represented Willow in the recent Smalls Schools Cup Final. We 
played Shurdington and following goals from Jenson (2) and Cody (1) we ran out winners, 3 
– 0

We have produced a little video of some of the pictures of the final which can be viewed 
here.

Speak Out, Stay Safe
The children engaged well with the recent Speak Out, 
Stay Safe Assembly and work. It is always useful for 
Children to know who they are to speak too.

Reading Newsletter
If you haven’t seen we have a new newsletter which will be published once a term. If you 
would like to have a look at this it can be found here

Reading Survey
We want to establish parental views on Reading so that we can shape our provision 
further. There is a survey that has been shared with parents which can be accessed here. 
We have had 18 responses to the reading survey so far!

Spring / Summer Menu
We have new menus for Spring and Summer which can be found on our website here. The 
price of school meals will be increasing to £2.54 from Tuesday 18th April 2023.

Have a great Easter Holidays and I hope you have an Egg-cellent time!

Pete Hales

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RJbKifCJabM
https://willow.sandmat.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/March-2023-Newsletter.pdf
https://forms.office.com/e/F4AU3XDmJx
https://willow.sandmat.uk/school-meals/
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Acorn
Acorn class have been enjoying their learning 
about minibeasts this week. We started our 

learning off by going on a minibeast safari in the 
Wild World. We found so many different types 

of bugs! We have learned about insects having 6 
legs and 3 body parts and have created our own 

pictures of 'The Snail', inspired by the 
artist Matisse.

In Maths, we have been becoming more familiar 
with how to make 5 and 10 in lots of different 

ways!

We have started whole class reading sessions, 
which we are really enjoying! Last week, we read 

'The Enormous Turnip' and focused on new 
vocabulary and answering retrieval 

questions. This week, we have been sequencing 
the story of 'The Very Hungry Caterpillar'.

Birch
Last week we went on our trip to St Barnabas 
Church to learn all about the Easter story. We 

were very well behaved and enjoyed our sunny 
walk there and back. Inside we visited 5 

different stations that taught us about different 
parts of the Easter story. Our favourite stations 

were the 'last supper' and the 'Garden of 
Gethsemane'. We thoroughly enjoyed 

decorating stones to show things that make us 
happy. Back in the classroom, we have been 
working hard in our writing lessons. We are 
learning to write a non-chronological report 

about Captain James Cook. If you see any of us, 
ask us a fact about him! In science, we have 

amazed our adults with our science knowledge 
and today we wrote fact files about plants and 

what they need to grow.

Ash
In Ash Class, we have made London Taxis based 

on our learning in our main topic and our 
knowledge of axles, wheels and chassis. The 

children did an amazing job and even got to use 
the saw for our axles!

Throughout the week, we have been learning 
about the Easter Story and been doing Easter 

based activities in provision. The children have 
been getting very creative with their making and 
writing about the story and things we associate 

with Easter.
To conclude our learning about Seasonal Change, 

the children have been spotting signs of Spring 
and we have been comparing this to what we 

remember from Winter. Our lovey sunny day on 
Monday was a large topic of conversation and 

the children compared this to when we had snow 
to use as arguments for why they believe it is 

now Spring.

Chestnut
On Monday, Chestnut class 

demonstrated lots of courage by standing up 
in front of the rest of the school and their 
parents to talk about what they have been 
learning this year. The adults were super 

proud of them.

In maths we are showing lots of 
determination to understand how to subtract 

money and showing our skills in giving the 
correct change.

We have also been showing lots of focus in 
English this week as we have been preparing 

to write our own independent newspaper 
reports based on 'The lion and the mouse' by 

Jerry Pinkney.
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Elm
Elm Class have really enjoyed using the 

film 'Tadeo Jones' to write a setting 
description and diary entry this week. 

We were really impressed by the 
vocabulary the children were using in 

both.
In Music, the children have been 

composing their own music based on 
Beethoven's Symphony No. 5. They have 

been using fast and slow rhythms and 
contrasting motifs.

The children have been creating 
classification keys in Science and will be 

continuing to create these to identify 
animals after Easter.

Oak

What a fantastic week we've had to end 
this term! We completed our final mock 
SATS this week. Lots of Oak class are 
showing good progress and are on track 
to pass their SATS in May.

We had fun creating 'Timmy the turtle' 
out of recycled materials to raise 
awareness of plastic pollution in our 
oceans. We also enjoyed a trip to the 
library to take out some new books to 
read over the Easter holidays.

Maple

Maple Class have had another busy 
week. We have been continuing our 

work on converting measurements in 
Maths. Miss Powell was very impressed 

with our work!

In Geography, we have been learning 
about food miles and the journey that 
our food goes on before it reaches us. 
Finally, in PSHE, we have been learning 

about body image and how to be 
positive.



| | Positivity Respect | Individuality | Determination | Excellence |
willow.sandmat.uk

Pride News...

These children have shown what it means to 
be:

★ Be Positive
★ Be Respectful
★ Be Individual
★ Be Determined
★ Be Excellent

PRIDE Award WINNERS…
Acorn – Praise and Eli
Ash – Archie and Toby
Birch – Archie and Andrew
Chestnut – Skyler and Lacey-Mai 
Elm – Jazmyn and Phoebe
Maple – Leah H and Lily
Oak – Joshua

PRIDE Champions
Izobel

Georgia

PRIDE Awards!
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WILLOW’s Star Reader Special 
Surprise Award

Nominations

Each week teachers will nominate a star reader from 
their class. A star reader is someone who has shown 
progress in reading, shown enjoyment of reading 
someone who has overcome difficulties in reading or 
shares their love of reading with the class or a 
friend. At Willow Primary Academy, we know the key 
to knowledge is reading and we want to inspire a 
lifelong love of reading! Willow has a special surprise 
book for the Super Star Reader to take home, keep, 
read and enjoy!

STAR READER...

Acorn – Henry
Ash - ​ Hanna
Birch - Thomas

Chestnut –
Obidullah
Elm - ​ Kayla
Maple – Jasmine
Oak - Lola C
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Attendance Superstars

This week: 90.12%

Our year so far: 93.12 %

REMINDER

Gates are open by 8.45am gates 

are closed shortly after.

Please make sure your children 

are in school for 8.45am if the 

gates are closed and you have 

to access school at Reception 

please sign in on the sign in pad 

this will then be classed as late.

Class Attendance

Acorn` 89.82%

Ash 93.41%

Birch 87.23%

Chestnut 92.37%

Elm 85.04%

Maple 88.68%

Oak 91.53%
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Dates for Your Diary
Term Dates for 2022 – 2023

Term 4 from Monday 27th February 2023 to Friday 31st March 2023
Term 5 from Tuesday 18th April 2023 to Friday 26th May 2023
Term 6 from Monday 5th June 2023 to Tuesday 25th July 2023

School Events

Monday 17th April – INSET Day
May 2023 – start of Key Stage 1 SAT’s
Monday 8th May 2023 – Bank Holiday, King’s Coronation
Tuesday 9th May 2023 – start of Key Stage 2 SAT’s week
Monday 22nd May to Wednesday 24th May 2023 – Year 6 Residential
Thursday 25th May 2023 – Year 6 Trip to Skillzone
Friday 26th May 2023 – Year 5 Trip to Skillzone
Monday 5th June 2023 – start of Year 4 multiplication tests
Monday 12th June 2023 – start of phonics screening check
Monday 3rd July 2023 – start of Willow Primary Academy Careers Week
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HALF TERM READING CHALLENGE!
To inspire your children to read during the Easter holidays, I have sent home a 

reading challenge for them to complete. If they complete some of these challenges, 
they will receive a certificate. Pupils who complete 8-10 will receive 5 Dojo points 

too! Don't forget, you can visit a local library to find some new books, visit a charity 
shop or you can listen to stories being read on YouTube! Please upload photos of 

your child completing these activities and send them to the class teacher, via Dojo 
message. Have fun!
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Booking for the spring Holiday Activities and Food Programme (HAF) is 
now open.
To see what's happening in your area and when, visit your district HAF 
site:
Cheltenham https://orlo.uk/TwgU7
Gloucester https://orlo.uk/0TvX4
Tewkesbury https://orlo.uk/b1w90
Stroud https://orlo.uk/eOuIy
Cotswolds https://orlo.uk/dYgsq
Forest Of Dean https://orlo.uk/iCHTz

https://orlo.uk/TwgU7?fbclid=IwAR3hd5mvFe2Xpj1EYuZt_iOPc8ESlEe-Ea_pgIEaxiYKiKEjPHrIMnRw56s
https://orlo.uk/0TvX4?fbclid=IwAR31_Q_w-tp9pZfzxK-6ph-4frvtoShRDvgN3kG0HUvYxPXopZdOAi3zd68
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Forlo.uk%2Fb1w90%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0t6JaqByYT4_pEJt3Jbt403uaDh2_udZmS6hIBRIo9Ekbvv056uuLTm18&h=AT1itLCH6Tb_uivxbbJxwMJ-scIbwGOohvhLTndKMwLbLzlAxJ7Y_4a42lL8KwE0-CGU8n-PpDLc2ofA1iuKAhX8fzLpMz59Ok8fAMi4EPPdKIWCW6lPHG5xyvLdMtRJmA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1I5kgyLa3QZFwyMuLpufK2F2MihhhXVTBU-TQ7NmUDncAe9m0kIIikVaVWv6xm2fCObHy6fPzfqk55yDO2z7dEpLwn4ep_QJ5EjnEYrMdNzGT2ljH0gcV7fdOgmAQGaqyBC859zGdqxIVljuJEfvI08FuupskpP-a6pya16A3sSI1K0FweUSUOiUhXfGNhnoOCX3wvJwdm
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Forlo.uk%2FeOuIy%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1OTwzHbdpNwNB1tYmnd6KXgYJJwLMkg2Z3JZS3EUjcGbkyVbwNEGr12ZY&h=AT3hyE-Huqt8IxIP9hlIRF_vKzpZQx1gAD8v94d3COjkoFawq_FRI8htFyYLVLYL6fmwTyskNIAIKVRIyqTvX2_znNBx-6Q2SfH2ALrYcD3-zsRO28eUBvclvpt36iQEnA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1I5kgyLa3QZFwyMuLpufK2F2MihhhXVTBU-TQ7NmUDncAe9m0kIIikVaVWv6xm2fCObHy6fPzfqk55yDO2z7dEpLwn4ep_QJ5EjnEYrMdNzGT2ljH0gcV7fdOgmAQGaqyBC859zGdqxIVljuJEfvI08FuupskpP-a6pya16A3sSI1K0FweUSUOiUhXfGNhnoOCX3wvJwdm
https://orlo.uk/dYgsq?fbclid=IwAR2fvqPkGBRa5qOjnDHeKtmXyY3TwhFONfSeqwqV6L6AyUh6Np3aLQPFzvE
https://orlo.uk/iCHTz?fbclid=IwAR0JK2FNs_DsP9Ri9jQovBCSFB-SIdbPelWJdR8nRlza1j_1TbI2s2JyA5A
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Willow Primary Academy are looking to hold an inspiring and exciting careers week from Monday 
3rd July 2023. They will be taking part in workshops, activities and talks around their future 
throughout the week.

We are looking for a variety of people interested in talking to our pupils about their career. We 
want to expand children's horizons, and this is a fantastic way to provide them with first-hand
knowledge of potential career opportunities.

Working with you, we would determine which year groups would be best for you to work with and 
whether you could offer a talk or a workshop.

We would anticipate that talks would last for approximately 30 minutes and would involve a short 
presentation. Workshops would be more practical hands-on demonstration for pupils and would 
last around about an hour. We could also bring pupils to a place of work to further enhance their 
experience.

If this is of interest to you, please don't hesitate to contact me. Alternatively, if you know of 
anybody who may be interested, then please pass on the information


